

Thank-You Letter

Dear Rector,

It has been a true honor to serve as the Rector of "Mother Teresa" University in Skopje for the past six years, and as I conclude my term, I would like to emphasize that while we shared many successes in this new higher education institution, we also faced many challenges, but there was always a spirit of cooperation and shared ideals which carried us through and beyond personal ambition. Without realizing, a vision evolved and became reality.

As I conclude my term from this position, I would like to express my gratitude to all of you for your tireless efforts to support this newly established university in the center of Skopje. You have been assisting us in realizing the conventional idea of professionalism, which is built on consistency and value-based action.

I would like to believe that some of what I have provided will be built upon and expanded upon by others. As our understanding of education evolves, so will our responses and reactions to new ideas inspired by the knowledge of the past. I hope our paths will cross again along our academic route.

I appreciate your continuous help and support and wish you the best of luck in your future endeavors.

Respectfully,

Prof. Dr. Aziz Pollozhani